

Department of Environmental Protection

Jeb Bush Governor Southwest District 3804 Coconut Palm Drive Tampa, Florida 33619

David B. Struhs Secretary

January 27, 1999

Frances L. Braaksma, CEO Florida Waste Environmental Service, Inc. 5218 St. Paul Street Tampa, Florida 33619

RE: Florida Waste Environmental Services, FLR 000 013 888
Operating Permit Application 76517-H006-001
Third Extension of Time to Respond to First NOD

Dear Ms. Braaksma:

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) has received your letter dated January 8, 1999, requesting an additional 1-year extension in submitting your response to the First Notice of Deficiency.

The Tampa office requested guidance from the Tallahassee legal section to determine if your request is a viable option. Based upon their response, the request is granted. Your response to the information requested in the First Notice of Deficiency shall be submitted by January 7, 2000.

Should you have any questions, please contact Stanley Tam at (813) 744-6100 extension 390 or myself at extension 388.

Sincerely,

Roger Evans

Hazardous Waste Section

Division of Waste Management

cc: Raoul Clarke, Administrator, FDEP - Tallahassee Satish Kastury, Administrator, FDEP - Tallahassee

FlWaste/ 76517/ HO06-001/ 01-27-99.doc

"Protect, Conserve and Manage Florida's Environment and Natural Resources"